
 

 
 
 

ADDENDUM #1                                            April 1, 2019 
 
TO: ALL POTENTIAL BIDDERS 
 
FROM: RON VENTURELLA, BUNCOMBE COUNTY PROCUREMENT MANAGER    
 
SUBJECT:     QUESTIONS FOR RFP SCHOOL NURSE SERVICES, FISCAL YEAR 2020 

 
 

The following changes, revisions, additions, and/or clarifications to the plans and/or specifications are 
hereby made a part of the original documents.  

 
Addendum # 1 

 
 
The following questions were asked by potential bidders (listed in no particular order): 
 

1. Who is the current contractor for this bid? 
Mountain Area Health Center  

 
2. What is the current bill rate for this contact? 

There is no bill rate. The contractor is paid a set amount per fiscal year to deliver school nursing 
services. 

 
3. It appears that this bid calls for the services if 3 nurses. Is that the correct number of nurses 

needed for this bid? 
Three nurse positions are paid specifically from state funds. Those positions are singled out 
because of the requirements of this funding. All school nurse positions, however, follow the 
same professional guidelines. Currently there are 34 school nurse positions serving 55 schools in 
7 district. 
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